

Goodland Buckingham

Barristers & Solicitors

July 12, 2018

Via Email: skean@pub.nl.ca

Newfoundland and Labrador Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities 120 Torbay Road P.O. box 21040 St. John's, NL A1A 5B2

Attention:

Sara Kean

Assistant Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Kean:

Re: 2017 Automobile Insurance Review – Application by Campaign to Protect Accident Victims – AVIVA Canada's Submission and Presentation – Comments Schedule

This is in relation to the above noted matter and further to correspondence you forwarded to Aviva Canada ("Aviva") on 2017-07-04 wherein Aviva was advised the Board had received an Application from the Campaign to Protect Accident Victims requesting permission of the Board to question Aviva Canada in relation to its submissions dated May 31, 2018 and its related presentation. Also in that correspondence the PUB invited Aviva to provide comments to the Board on this Application by Wednesday, July 28, 2018 at 3 p.m.

We now confirm in relation to this issue Aviva has retained Goodland Buckingham to represent its interest and while we now advise that Aviva intends to provide written comments in response to the aforementioned Application we are not in the position to do so until, and unless, a copy of the Application is forwarded to the office of the undersigned for our review and consideration. In that regard, and given the deadline of July 18, 2018 is quickly approaching, we request a copy of this Application be provided to the undersigned forthwith.

We look forward to hearing from you and thank you for your anticipated cooperation.

Yours very truly,

GOODLAND BUCKINGHAM

Jude ded

David Goodland, Q.C.

DPG/rs

David P. Goodland, Q.C. Direct + 1 (709) 722-4710 dgoodland@gbbarristers.com

16 Forest Road, Suite 200 St. John's, NL Canada A1C 2B9 Tel + 1 (709) 722-4700 | Fax +1 (709) 722-4720

File No: 7175